Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

February 22, 2010 @ 8:00 p.m.

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ken Hall with all present
standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel were also present; Trustee
Don Glover, Trustee Ryan Bagent and Fiscal Officer Steve Little. Road Maintenance Supervisor Daniel Baker
came in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status
reports were given all trustees.

Also attending the meeting was Ed Martin, a Republican Candidate for Licking County Commissioner and
Eden Township resident Robin McKee.

Public Participation: Ed Martin introduced himself and told the board he was trying to attend a meeting in
every township. Robin said she was, “ok with us turning around in her driveway but requested we put a little
extra shot on the hill leading to the front of her driveway.”

Old Business:

Trustee Glover moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all trustees
voted in favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record as presented. Steve Little reported he had
received a phone call from Denise Mears regarding billing by Waste Management (WM). Steve had contacted
Susan Lent of WM and the problem was corrected. Don Glover asked, and Steve also reported, new batteries
had been purchased and installed by Dan Baker for the radio repeater.

New Business:

Ken Hall read a card from Kay Hissong, “thanking everyone for the wonderful job on the roads during this
horrible winter.” The trustees discussed the needed repairs on the 1Ton Truck. It was decided to have Dave
Baker start with working on the ABS Brakes and see where that lead to, approving up to $3500 for repairs.

Steve Little read a letter he had received from James Snedden Jr. regarding aproperty line issue that had been
reviewed by the Licking County Prosecutor last fall. It was decided to refer the issue back to the prosecutor and
copies of all related material will be given to Eric Fox. The board also directed response to a questionnaire Mr.
Snedden had sent in a separate mailing. The response was sent to Mr. Snedden that evening.

Road Report:

Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker reported all roads passable but falling apart. This winter has been
extremely hard on the chip and seal with several of the roads starting to break up.

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all voted in favor.
The attached listing is a true and accurate list of the bills that were presented to be paid.

Trustee Bagent made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all trustees voted in favor.
The meeting was adjourned.

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the foregoing bills when obligated and funds are now on
deposit to pay the above expenditures; Steve Little, Clerk.

Chairman, Ken Hall Don Glover Ryan Bagent Fiscal Officer, Steve Little



